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February 2018   
 

Ridge Ruxton School  
6916 N. Charles St  
Towson, MD 21204  

http://ridgeruxtones.bcps.org: (410) 887-3594 

 
Principalõs Message: February 2018 newsletter  

February is here and we have lots to celebrate!  

World Read  Aloud Day is Thursday, February 1 st!  What a fun day 

to embrace the joy of reading at Ridge Ruxton! Children love 

to be read to and our students are no exception! Our Interim 
Superintendent, Mrs. Verletta White, held a read aloud to all 

students via BCPS TV. 

We want to hear from you! The BCPS Stakeholder Survey is 

open! Please visit www.bcps.org  to share your feedback about 

Ridge Ruxton and Baltimore County Public Schools.  It is 

important that every voice is heard and t hat all parents and 

staff have the opportunity to complete the survey. Please take 
a few minutes to share your experiences to help us grow! Let us 

know if you have any difficulty accessing or have questions.  

February is African American History Month. This  is a great 

opportunity to share and explore the rich history of our country. 

We will be spotlighting many African Americans this month and 

welcome you to help us celebrate. Stop by and see our work 

in action!  
Starlab is here! The BCPS mobile planetarium w ill be at Ridge 

Ruxton through February 7 th and is sure to be an exciting 

adventure for all.  Our students will experience the night sky, 

phases of the moon, and learn about the solar system all right 

from our gym!  

Each year you are invited to an annual IE P review for your child. 

This is an opportunity for the whole team to come together and 
look at progress and make a plan for the coming year. There 

are many people here to help our students and our families. It 

is our goal to make the IEP process as suppor tive and positive 

as possible. If you ever have questions donõt hesitate to reach 

out to Scott Shimkaveg ( sshimkaveg@bcps.org ) or myself 

(mbeltran@bcps.org ) or call the sch ool office. We are here to 

help!   
Follow us on Facebook @RidgeRuxtonSchool, and on Twitter 

@RidgeRuxton to keep up with all the latest happenings!  

 

 

Upcoming Events  

2/14 Directed Rec.  
2/19  Presidentõs Day Schools 

and Offices Closed  

2/21 PTA Meeting 6:0 0 p.m.  

2/23 Birthday Social ð 

Middle/High Classes  

 
 

 
 

On  Thursday, January 11th, 

Ridge Ruxton students 
participated in a Service 

Learning Directed Rec. focusing 

on the Believe in Tomorrow 

Children's House at Johns 

Hopkins.   Students assembled 

craft kits, made cards, crushed 

aluminum cans, learned about 
helping others through service, 

and participated in movement 

activities.   Following the 

assembly, we collected toiletries 

for families staying at the Believe 

in Tomorrow Children's House 

which Ms. Svestka's class sorted 
and counted during Art class.  

 

 

 

http://ridgeruxtones.bcps.org/
http://www.bcps.org/
mailto:sshimkaveg@bcps.org
mailto:mbeltran@bcps.org
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FEBRUARY 2018 

FROM THE HEALTH SUITE 

 

February is National Childrenõs Dental Month 

Good dental habits are important for overall good health. Good dental habits include: brushing 

twice a day, visiting the dentist every six months, and eating healthy foods. If you need a dentist 
for your child, please, contact the health suite for a list of dentists w ho work with special needs 

children.  

 

Just a reminder that cold and flu germs are still around. Consistent handwashing is the best means 

of preventing the spread of colds and flu, stomach upsets and other infections; regular soap and 

water with 30 seconds of friction is best. Wash frequently especially after toileting, before meals 

and any time hands are dirty from work or play.  
 

Medication reminder!!!  A physicianõs order is needed in order to give all medication in school, 

including over the counter medica tions. Medications must be brought to school by a responsible 

adult in a labeled pharmacy container with a current date. Medication can not be transported 

on the bus.  Call the health suite at 410 -887-3696 if you need to clarify.  

 

Margie Salata, RN  
Jane Ca llaghan, RN  

Elizabeth Beilman, RN  

 

 
 

Congratulations to Aruna T. from Mr. 

Moon's class!   Aruna is Ridge Ruxton 

School's Artist of the Month for January, 

2018.  Aruna consistently demonstrates 

safe and appropriate use of art tools and 

materials and enthusiastically participates 
during art clas s.  Keep up the outstanding 

work Aruna!   -Ms. Lane -Forster, Art teacher  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Josh B. from Mr. Moon's 

class whose action painting will be on 
display (representing Ridge Ruxton School 

and Baltimore County Public Schools) 

during the Spring of 2018 at the  law offices 

of Azrael, Schwab, & Lipowitz in downtown 

Towson! 
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Connecting the Pieces: Parent Corner  
 

Navigating the world of special needs can be tricky.   Here we will feature a different 

resource/agency on a monthly basis.   Feel free to contact us with any questions you may have 

ð you can reach us at the following: Lori Bures ( lbures@bcps.org ) and Jaclyn Van Luit 

(jvanluit@bcps.org )  

or 410-887-3594. 

 
¶ Support Groups are up and running for moms, dads, and siblings (all caregivers welcome)! 

The ARC (flyer attached) is hosting these groups.   These meetings are a great way to take 

a moment for yourself, and learn th at you are not alone and there are many ways to solve 

the same issues.   Please make sure you RSVP.  

 

¶ Recreation and Resource Fair ð Tuesday, February 20, 2018 from 6pm ð 8:30 PM (flyer 

attached).   This fair is dedicated to providing families access to infor mation about 
recreational activities and community supports. Location of this fair is 6151 Metro Drive 

Baltimore, MD 21215.  

 

Reach out to Lori Bures  (School Counselor) , or Jaclyn Van Luit  (School Social Worker) for support 

or help connecting with other fam ilies.  (410) 887-3594 

Parenting Corner  

Attendance  

 
Congratulations to your child, with perfect attendance during the second quarter of the 2017 -

2018 School Year:   

 
Laura Li,, Elmi Bouh, Sophia Jensen, Joseph Stoffel, Clark Hudak, Kayla Santico, Christian Dixon, 

Yousuf Regela, Augustine Makenzie, Jack Chaustit, David Liu, Michael Briscoe, William Bolton, 

Adam Cornwell, Zachary Scherrer, Gregory Quick, Kamonte Hall, and Samuel Escobar -Moran  

 

Congratulatio ns to your child, for very good attendance, having missed two or less school days.   

 

Oscar -Angel Mason, Anya Brown, William Marana, Joshua Bumbry, Cheyenne Rollins, Seth 
Watson, Riyan Carroll, Alexander Russo, Chaim Hexter, Attalia Garland, Brittany Washi ngton, 

Collin Haas, Shimon Dancziger, Evan Polun, Jack Gerhardt, Tyler Jackson, Katherine Cirelli, 

Nishita Yarra, Chimgozirim Ejiaku, Nick Huynh, Samuel Taylor, and Rafael Delpilar  

 

School attendance, when healthy, on a regular basis helps to promote consistency in learning.  

You are also acknowledged for your efforts to promote positive school attendance patterns.  

 

mailto:lbures@bcps.org
mailto:jvanluit@bcps.org
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Congratulations  to 
Katie C. from Ms. 

Svestka's class!   

Katie's artwork will be 

representing Ridge 

Ruxton School in the 

Timonium Optimist 

Club's Young Artists 
Showcase during the 

month of March at the 

Hereford Branch of the 

Baltimore County 

Public Library.  

 
      

Victoria from Mr. Simms' 
class is our Musician of 

the Month!  She does a 

great job attending 

instruction, and really 

impressed us by 

independently playing 

the drums.  We are so 
proud of you Victoria!  

 

Service Learning  

Ms. Svestkaõs class sorted and counted the toiletries we collected for service learning credit during 

art.   We collected 18 shampoos, 27 conditioners, 16 body washes, 33 lotions, 12 mouthwashes, 29 

bars of soap, 7 travel packs, 15 toothpastes, 5 dental flo ss, 15 toothbrushes, 1 pack of razors, 1 

shaving cream, 2 packs of Q -tips, 13 hand sanitizers, 1 body spray, 2 packs of tissues, 1 brush, 1 
baby oil, 4 loofa sponges, 2 make -up removers, 3 bubble baths, 1 face wash, 1 deodorant , and 2 

packs of slipper sock s. 
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